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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

JULY 2, 2008 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY OFFICE BUILDING

7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Dan Schofield, Troy Duffin, Mike Jameson, Holly Smith




Also in attendance were Cory McNeely and Bud Sass 
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes from the 06/04/08 board meeting originally prepared by Blooming Property Management were reviewed and approved as corrected by Ted and input from other board members. Dan made the motion to approve.  Holly seconded.  Vote all in favor.
2. Dan introduced Cory McNeely with WhiteStar Consultancy who will take over the financial reporting duties of the PBHOA, and Bud Sass has been asked to enforce the CC&R building requirements of the PBHOA.  Dan noted that the Pinebrook Architectural Control Committee (PBACC) reviews the building plans for new construction in Pinebrook and High Meadows.  Bud’s would be responsible for ensuring adherence to the CC&R’s and building in accordance with colors and materials submitted to the PBACC.
3. Holly made the motion to retain Cory for the financial duties and Bud for the PBACC enforcement duties.  Troy seconded.  Vote all in favor.
4. There was general discussion regarding the recent painting of the Pinebrook Estates sign by Gorgoza’s office building.  Holly and Troy agreed that the sign should weather for awhile before any additional painting is performed.

5. Ted discussed the anonymous letter received from an individual in Pinebrook regarding concerns about certain individuals using the community facilities in Pinebrook.  Ted noted he responded quite diplomatically, and that the actions of the PBHOA are not be discriminatory.  Based on communications between Ted and the individual, the matter has been appropriately addressed and resolved.

6. There was general discussion of problems with barking dogs in the neighborhood.  Suggestions were made to contact the Summit County Sheriff’s department and file a complaint, while others suggested the PBHOA board should file the complaint.  Dan noted that the board should not be the arbitrator between homeowners with barking dog issues.  No motions made or voted upon regarding this issue.

7. Ted noted that Scott Knudsen has prepared a draft of a brochure for the pool project.  Ted would be including final text for the brochure.  An estimated 1,500 copies of the brochure would be sent out at minimal cost.

8. Ted noted that costs associated with the spring cleanup had exceeded the PMA budget, and that the PBHOA would cover the balance.  Total cost of the cleanup project was estimated at about $13,000.

9. Dan made the motion to move the PBHOA’s operating account from Wells Fargo to Chase Bank.  Holly seconded.  Vote all in favor.

10. Ted brought up discussions of the Pinebrook newsletter.  He noted that Kerrie McNeely would be coordinating the production of the newsletter and it would be sent out soon.
11. There was general discussion of the PBHOA web site.  Holly noted that her husband, Gene, would be willing to assist with the revision and updating of the web site.  

12. It was noted that the board meeting dates and agendas should be posted on the web site in a timely manner.  Board minutes, once approved, should also be made available on the web site.

13. General discussion of the Pinebrook tennis court, and keys issued for its use.  It was noted that the tennis court is for exclusive use by Pinebrook estate owners and keys should not be given out to friends, family, etc. who do not live in Pinebrook.  It was also noted that, for accounting purposes, that the $10 fee charged for tennis court keys is not a deposit, but rather the purchase price of the key.

14. No other matters were discussed or voted upon.  Motion made to adjourn.  Vote seconded.  Meeting adjourned.
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